
 

        
   
 
 
 
 
 

“Now more than ever we must be strong in our conviction to serve our community.”  
 

                                                                                                        -Vickie Burrier, Z Club President 

 

Newsletter 
March, 2021 

GFWC Zwaanendael Women’s Club 
www.gfwcZwaanendael.org          ZClubLewes@gmail.com 

   A member of the General Federation of Women's Clubs      

Founded 1905LEWES ~ DELAWARE
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Join Us  
Monthly General Meeting via Zoom 

 

Tuesday, March 16 
1:00 pm 

 
 

 

Committee Chairs: Contact Lynn Barberi  
if you would like to be added to the agenda. 

 

Zoom meeting link and agenda will be emailed to members prior to the meeting day.  
 

 
Please read the  

Community Impact Program (CIP)  
Committee Recommendations  

This document begins on page 10. 
It will be discussed and voted on at the March 16 meeting. 
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If You Have Not Yet Received Your 
Packet, Contact Cindy DeEmedio. 

 
 

 
 

Packet Return Deadline 
 

April 15 
 

Please return your orders and payments 
to one of the following members 

 
Mary Ann Rocks, 

18317 Port Circle, 
Nassau Grove Neighborhood, Lewes 

 
Cindy DeEmedio 

326 Savannah Road, Lewes 
 

Dianne Stevens 
17309 Venables Drive 

Senators Neighborhood, Lewes 
 

Vickie Burrier 
33753 Caddies Way 

Baywood Greens Neighborhood, Millsboro 
 
 

 
 

Need your packet picked-up? 
Questions? 

 
Contact: Cindy DeEmedio 

cdeemedio@comcast.net or 
Mary Ann Rocks 

MRocksRN@comcast.net 
 

 
  
 
 
 

 

- Please ask your neighbors, family, and 
friends, to support us so we can continue our 
work. 

 

- Geraniums are a great gift for Mother's Day 
and are the perfect flower to grow in your 
garden or in pots on your patio or porch.  
They will bloom all summer long. 

Ordering and pick up info 

Spring Geranium Sale 
March 15 – April 15 

Our Biggest Fundraiser of the Year! 
 
 

gfwcZwaanendael.org

Pink, White, 
Red, and Salmon

$6.00 per 6" pot

Proceeds benefit 
GFWC Zwaanendael Women's Club 

Community Service Programs

Ordering Pick Up

Email orders to:
mRocksRN@comcast.net

Place order by April 15 

Make checks payable to: "Z Club"

Mail checks to: PO Box 100,
Lewes, 19958

Pick up date: Saturday, May 1

Pick up time: 9:00 am - 12:00 pm

Pick up location: 
       Lewes In Bloom Warehouse
       217 Schley Ave, Lewes
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Hi Ladies, 
 

There are many opportunities to provide lunches for the children  
when school is closed for spring break. 

 
SPRING BREAK LUNCHES 

April 2nd, thru April 11 - Lunches For the 26 Children 
 

I Am Now Scheduling Adult Lunches for April. 
 
Toni, is now trying to raise monies for May, through donations and 
Grants.  The next step after the shelter is to try to secure some 
apartment or house rentals.  If you hear of any, please let me know.  
 
Our students are on their way to graduating at the end of April, 
thanks to your help in keeping them sheltered and well fed.  It’s 
wonderful to see the children so happy and not having to worry 
about food and shelter  
 
It is much appreciated all that you do and continue to do. 
 
Thanks, 
Adrienne  
302-645-2383 
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History Corner 
Nancy H. Phillips, Club Historian  

 

A story from Kathy Cochran  
about her visit to GFWC 
Headquarters in Washington, DC 
begins on page 15.  Photos 
inside this historic building 
include views of the Women’s 
History and Resource Center that 
houses history of Z Club and 
clubs across the country. 

 
Photo Courtesy GFWC 

 

 

   Welcome  
   New Member Kim Ash 
     From Lewes, Delaware 
    Joined, February 18 
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Applications are now being accepted for the 
Z Club $1,000 scholarship to be awarded to 
a Cape Henlopen High School 2021 
graduating senior who will be 

continuing their education at a college or a vocational technical 
school.  Applications can be obtained from a CHHS guidance 
counselor or by visiting the Z Club  website.  Completed 
applications are due by April 1. 
 
 

 

“Dear Member.....” 
 

 

We would always like to send the club's wishes to a 
member who is ill or has distress in their life. Please 
contact Cindy DeEmedio, our corresponding secretary, 
if you know of a member who you think would be 
comforted by a card or message from the club  

 

CHHS Scholarship 
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Communications and Public Relations 
Chair: Kathy Cochran 

 

Members Area Password Change	

This is a reminder that the Members Area Password has been temporarily changed in order to 
accommodate the judging of our website in the GFWC Website Contest. 
 
The temporary password was emailed to members on March 8.   If you have any problems logging 
into the Members Area please feel free to contact me at any time. 

I will inform you when the password is changed back to our regular password, probably around 
April 15.  I apologize for any inconvenience. 
 

Website	

This is the time of year that the club website is reviewed from top to bottom before we submit our 
entry to the GFWC website contest. 

Please take the time to look over some of the new photos and information that has been added.  
Our website demonstrates to visitors how our mission is put into action and how we positively 
impact the community.  

The Members Area has been updated and now acts as an electronic handbook.  It includes the club 
directory, information on recording your volunteer hours, forms, and more. 

Our club annual reports, which detail our activities and show the depth of our achievements, have 
all been submitted and are now posted in the Members Area for you to view.  You’ll be surprised at 
all the things we accomplished in 2020! 

 

 New Member Orientation	

We will be scheduling a new member orientation via Zoom.  The date and time in March is TBD.  
Any member, no matter how long you have been with us, is welcome to participate.  Please email 
me at kathyjocochran@comcast.net if you wish to join us. 
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Mary Yonych 

Congratulations to the Winners  
of the 2021 Federation Day Raffle and  

Thank You To All Who Supported This Event 
 
 

 
1st Place, $300  
Lyn Thompson 

Women’s Club of Indian River 
 

2nd Place, $100 
Roxanne Nelson, Village Improvement Association 

 
Third Place, $50 

Mary Yonych 
GFWC Zwaanendael Women’s Club 

 

Kathy Cochran won the  
“Barbie and Friends Deluxe 
Assortment” in the Lunch  
With a Purpose / What is  
Your Voice Raffle.  Her 5  
year old granddaughter    
will have a very full Easter  
Basket! 
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March 

Thank You Letter from 
What is Your Voice 
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New member Kim Ash  

 

 

Kim  

Ki 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring/Summer Yard Sale 

Because of the success of the fall yard sale we will participate again in  
the spring or summer so please save your unwanted treasures for us. 

 
       

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
Please submit information for the newsletter to  

KathyJoCochran@comcast.net 
 

The deadline for the April newsletter is  
Monday, April 12. 

 
The newsletter is emailed to members mid-month  

and can also be found on the club website. 
 

Committee Chairs:  

Please Take Note of  

Newsletter Deadline 
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Community Impact Program (CIP)  
Committee Recommendations  

 

This document will be discussed and  
voted on at the March 16 meeting. 

 

Page 1 of 4 
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Valentine lunches 
for Sheltering Hearts 
adult residents:  A 
ham or turkey 
sandwich, water, an 
apple, chips, and a 
valentine cookie.  
The children also 
received valentine 
cookies to go with 
their special lunch. 
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